
 

 

Amington Heath Primary School  

CALCULATION POLICY 

L.BOUCHER                  



Written Methods 

ADDITION 
 R 1 2 3 4 5 6 

Addition Add two single digit 
numbers. 
 
Aggregation – Children 
count each group 
separately then 
combine the two groups 
and recount them as 
one whole group.  
 
Augmentation – 
Children count one set 
of objects, hold that 
number then add on the 
next step (not restarting 
at one each time.) 

Add: 
1 digit & 2 digit numbers 
to 20, including zero. 
 
 
Use of number lines  
 
Addition should be 
carried out on top of the 
line heading right. 
 

Add: 
Two 2-digit nos 
 
Partition numbers into 
tens and ones. 
Treat as columns so we 
begin to embed 
understanding of place 
value. 
 
Use of sticks and spots 
as a pictorial method.  
 
 
 
 
 

Add: 
Numbers with up to 3-
digits using written 
columnar method. 
 
 
Formal column addition.  
HTO + HTO  
HTO + TO 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Add: 
Numbers with up to 4-
digits using written 
columnar method. 
Numbers with up to 1dp. 
 
 
Formal column addition 
Including adding more 
than 2 numbers. 
 
 
 
 

Add: 
Numbers with more 
than 4-digits using 
formal written method. 
Numbers with up to 2dp. 
 
Formal column addition 
of decimal numbers,  
including adding more 
than 2 numbers. 
 
Adding a mixture of 
whole numbers, 1 d.p 
and 2 d.p. within the 
same problem. 

Use knowledge of order 
of operations (BODMAS) 
to carry out calculations 
involving 4 operations.  
 
 
Addition of multiple 
decimal numbers with a 
different number of 
decimal places 
(requiring the use of 
place holders).  
 
 
 
 
 

Vocabulary 
Children 
should know 
year group 
specific 
terminology 
plus 
preceding 
year groups. 

 Number bonds, number 
line, add, more, plus, 
make, sum, total, 
altogether, inverse, 
double, near double, 
equals, is the same as 
(including equals sign). 

Number bonds, number 
line, add, more, plus, 
make, sum, total, 
altogether, inverse, 
double, near double, 
equals, is the same as 
(including equals sign). 
Begin to introduce 
terms: Column addition, 
exchanging and 
regrouping. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Column addition with 
exchanging and 
regrouping. 
 

 Efficient written method Order of operations 



WHAT IT MIGHT LOOK LIKE 

 R 1 2 3 4 5 6 

 Concrete 

 
Pictorial 

 

 
  +                = 
 

 
Abstract 
4 + 3 = 7 
 
 

 
 

Concrete 

Pictorial 

 

Children draw spots to 
help them count all 
together. 

 

Abstract – use of number 
lines without supporting 
materials. 

13 + 7 = 20 

 

Concrete – children to 

begin to develop an 
understanding of place 
value and partitioning using 
concrete materials. Begin 
with TO + O without 
exchanging, move to TO + 
TO (exchanging if able) 
 

 
 
Pictorial – children to 
represent the concrete 
using sticks and spots. 
 

 
 
Abstract 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Concrete 

 
 
 
Pictorial – children to draw 
the counters as suggested 
in the image below.  

 
 
Abstract 
 

 

Children should develop 
confidence with written 
methods at this point. 
Should they need 
additional support, see 
examples in Y3.  
Ensure a range of 
calculations types are 
included e.g.  

Children should develop 
confidence with written 
methods at this point. 
Should they need 
additional support, see 
examples in Y3.  
Ensure a range of 
calculations types are 
included e.g  

Children should develop 
confidence with written 
methods at this point. 
Should they need 
additional support, see 
examples in Y3.  
Ensure a range of 
calculations types are 
included e.g 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   232.06 

+   48.9__ 

   2326 

+   489 

   2326 

   3562 

+   489 

   232.6 

+   48.9 

  2232.06 

  4725.21 

+   348.9_ 

 

__ 

 232.69 +  

2x 6  + 

1458.1 =  

    2232.06 

   14725.2 

+       48.9__ 

 

__ 



SUBTRACTION 

 R 1 2 3 4 5 6 

Subtraction Children remove items 
from a set of objects. 

Subtract: 
Take away 1 digit & 2 
digit numbers to 20, 
including zero. 
Subtraction should be 
carried out below the 
number line heading 
left.  
 
Find the difference 
between two numbers. 
 
Use of physical objects 
and/or number line to 
record counting on from 
smallest number to 
largest (see pics below). 

Subtract: 
Two 2-digit nos 
 
Partition numbers into 
tens and ones. 
Treat as columns so we 
begin to embed 
understanding of place 
value. 
 
Use of sticks and spots 
as a pictorial method 
representing the largest 
number only. Children 
cross out what is being 
taken away.  
(see pic below) 
 
Estimate and use 
inverse to check. 

Subtract: 
Numbers with up to 3-
digits using written 
columnar method. 
 
 
Formal column 
subtraction, exchanging 
from next column.  
HTO + HTO  
HTO + TO 
 
 
 
 
 

Subtract: 
Numbers with up to 4-
digits using written 
columnar method. 
Numbers with up to 1dp. 
 
 
Formal column 
subtraction, exchanging 
across multiple 
columns. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Subtract: 
Numbers with more 
than 4-digits using 
formal written method. 
Numbers with up to 2dp. 
 
 
Formal column 
subtraction of decimal 
numbers. 
 
Subtracting a mixture of 
whole numbers, 1 d.p 
and 2 d.p. within the 
same problem. 

Use knowledge of order 
of operations (BODMAS) 
to carry out calculations 
involving 4 operations.  
 
 
 
 
Subtraction of multiple 
decimal numbers with a 
different number of 
decimal places 
(requiring the use of 
place holders).  
To know that addition 
must be carried out first 
in order to be able to 
subtract multiple 
numbers.  

Vocabulary 
Children should 
know year group 
specific 
terminology plus 
preceding year 
groups. 

Reduce, take away. Number line, equals, 
is the same as 
(including equals 
sign), difference 
between, subtract, 
take away, minus. 

Number line, equals, 
is the same as 
(including equals 
sign), difference 
between, subtract, 
take away, minus. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Column subtraction 
with exchanging and 
regrouping. 

Tenths  
Place holder 

Efficient written 
method 
Hundredths 
Place holder  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Order of operations 
 
 
 
 

 
 



WHAT IT MIGHT LOOK LIKE 

 R 1 2 3 4 5 6 

 Concrete 
Physically taking 
away and removing 
objects from a whole 
(use a variety of 
objects) 
 

 
 
Pictorial 
Children draw the 
objects they are 
using and cross them 
out.  

 
 
Abstract 
 
4 - 3 =  
 

TAKE AWAY 

Concrete  

Children still use 
physical objects or 
number cards but lay 
out as if on a number 
line.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
Pictorial 
Children represent 
pictorially what they 
see.  

 
Abstract

 
 
17 – 6 =  
 
FIND THE DIFFERENCE 
Concrete 

 
 
Pictorial 
Children draw using 
dots/ crosses etc 

 
Abstract 
Find the difference 
between 8 and 6. 
8 – 6, the difference is?  
 

TAKE AWAY 
 
Concrete 

Ones can be 
physically taken 
away. Can also use 
other materials e.g. 
Numicon  

Progress to TO – TO  
 
Pictorial 

Represent what they 
see using sticks and 
spots 

Progress to TO – TO  
 
Abstract 
 

 
Progress 
to TO – 
TO  
 
FIND 

THE DIFFERENCE 
Concrete and Pictorial 
as for Y1.  
Abstract

 
 

Concrete 
 

 
Pictorial  
 

 
 
Abstract 
 

 

Children should be 
confident with a 
written method by 
this point, however, if 
they need additional 
support reference 
should be made to 
earlier years.  
 

     
 

     
531.6 - 283 =  

 
392.3 - 45.4 = 

Children should be 
confident with a 
written method by this 
point, however, if they 
need additional 
support reference 
should be made to 
earlier years. 
 

   

Children should be 
confident with a 
written method by this 
point, however, if they 
need additional 
support reference 
should be made to 
earlier years.  
 
Children should 
recognise the need for 
some subtractions to 
be carried out using 
more than one step e.g. 
463 – 27.6 – 31.42 = 

 
OR 

 



MULTIPLICATION 

 R 1 2 3 4 5 6 

Multiplication Doubling numbers.  Count in ‘lots of’ 2s, 
5s and 10s.  
Repeated addition 
through use of 
groups. Draw groups 
of, make groups of 
etc.  
For challenge – 
counting lots of on a 
number line.   

Simple arrays.  
1 digit x integers up 
to x12 
Create/draw arrays. 
Use the 
multiplication (×) and 
equals (=) signs.  
 

Partitioned Arrays in 
grid formation 
Any 2 digit x 1 digit  
Write and calculate 
mathematical 
statements for 
multiplication using 
the multiplication 
tables that they know 
for the ones. 
THEN 
Written grid method 
making the link 
between partitioned 
arrays and 
partitioned numbers 
in the grid.  
Include scaling 
problems. 
 

Grid method  
2 digit and 3 digit x 1 
digit  
Write and calculate 
mathematical 
statements for 
multiplication using 
all multiplication 
tables.  
THEN  
Show link between 
totals in grids and 
formal column 
multiplication.  
Include scaling 
problems 

Formal column 
method 
4 digit x  digit or 2 
digit by 2 digit 
 
Write and calculate 
mathematical 
statements for 
multiplication using 
all multiplication 
tables.  
Include scaling 
problems 
Exchanged numbers 
to be placed above 
the next column. 
 

Formal column 
method for numbers 
up to 4 digits by 2 
digits including 
decimals. 
 
Write and calculate 
mathematical 
statements for 
multiplication using 
all multiplication 
tables.  
Include scaling 
problems 

Vocabulary  Once, twice, five 
times, ten times, 
repeated addition, 
array, row, column, 
double. 

Once, twice, five 
times, ten times. 

Multiply, multiply by, 
repeated addition, 
array, row, column, 
double, halve, 
commutative. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Three times, four 
times, eight times. 
Lots of, groups of. 
Multiply, multiply by, 
repeated addition, 
array, row, column, 
double, partition, 
scaling. 

Six times, seven 
times, nine times, 11 
times, 12 times, 
column, formal 
method, regroup, 
exchange, factor 
pairs, scaling. 
 

Digit, multiply, 
product of, formal 
column, long 
multiplication, place 
holder, regroup, 
exchange, scaling, 
Factor pairs, 
composite numbers, 
prime number, prime 
factors, square 
number, cubed 
numbers. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Digit, multiply, 
product of, formal 
column, long 
multiplication, place 
holder, regroup, 
exchange, scaling. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



WHAT IT MIGHT LOOK LIKE 

 R 1 2 3 4 5 6 

  Concrete 

Children use lots of 
materials to create 
repeated additions.  

 

 

NEXT STEP – Concrete 
materials are used 
alongside a number 
line.  

 

Pictorial – Children 
recreate the concreate 
using spots/crosses etc 
in circles 

NEXT STEP – Children 
represent counters 
alongside a number 
line. 

 

Abstract 

3 x 2 =  

2 + 2 + 2 =   

NEXT STEP- use of a 
number line without 
materials/pictures 

 

Concrete – use of a 
variety of materials to 
create arrays 
physically.  

 

 
 
Pictorial  
Drawings – crosses, 
spots etc – used to 
create arrays.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
Abstract – Children 
recognise that an array 
gives rise to numerous 
calculations.  
 
2 x 5 =  
5 x 2 =  
5 + 5 =  
2 + 2 + 2 + 2+ 2 = . 
 

Concrete – Create 
partitioned grids using 
arrays using cubes, 
Numicon, wallpaper 
etc.  

16 x 4 = 

 

 

Pictorial  

Children create images 
that represent the 
concrete arrays used.  

 

 

Abstract 

 

40 + 24 = 64 

Children should be 
confident with a 
written method by this 
point, however, if they 
need additional support 
reference should be 
made to earlier years.  
 
Children should build 
on their understanding 
of the grid method and 
begin to apply it to a 
more formal method.  
 

 
 
Moving to  

 

Children should be 
confident with a 
written method by this 
point, however, if they 
need additional 
support reference 
should be made to 
earlier years.  
 
Formal method with 
carried digits above the 
calculation. 
 

 

Children should be 
confident with a formal 
written method by this 
point, however, if they 
need additional 
support reference 
should be made to 
earlier years.  
 

 



DIVISION 

 R `1 2 3 4 5 6 

Division  Solve simple problems 
by sharing small 
amounts into groups 
using 
concrete/pictorial 
methods. 

Arrays 
Recognise divisions 
through arrays. 2 digit 
by 1 digit. 
Write calculations 
using ÷ and = symbols.  
Introduce the idea of 
grouping and begin to 
explore the different 
ways questions can be 
worded. 
 
e.g.  
Grouping 
You collect 12 CD tokens. 
You can get a CD for 
every 6 tokens. How 
many CDs can you get? 

Sharing 
You have 12 CDS divide 
them equally between 6 
friends. How many do 
they have each?  

Arrays > Partitioned 
arrays.  
Recognise divisions 
through arrays.  
Identify ways arrays 
can be split to 
facilitate divisions 
using known facts.  
 
Continue to embed the 
difference between 
sharing and grouping. 
 
 

Partitioned arrays with 
remainders > Pictorial 
bus stop 
Partitioned arrays 
using all tables. 
Introduce remainders. 
Progress to bus stop 
with arrays arranged 
in formal manner 
ready for progression 
to formal written 
method.  
 
 
Consolidate 
understanding of 
sharing and grouping 
 
 
 

Formal division (bus 
stop)  
Formal written 
method of division 
including remainders.  

Long division including 
remainder as a 
decimal.  

Vocabulary   halve, share, share 
equally, group in pairs, 
threes, etc., equal 
groups of, divide, 
divided by, left over 

Grouping, sharing 
divisor, multiples of 
four, eight, fifty and 
one hundred, scale 
down. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Division facts, inverse, 
derive, remainder 

Formal written 
method 

Long division. 



WHAT IT MIGHT LOOK LIKE 

 R 1 2 3 4 5 6 

  Concrete 
6 shared between 2 
(other concrete 
objects can also be 
used e.g. children and 
hoops, teddy bears, 
cakes and plates)  

 
 
Pictorial  - Children 
draw what they have 
created physically  
 

 
 
 

Concrete 
Arrays formed then 
shared into equal 
groups.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Pictorial – children use 
diagrams to represent 
the concrete materials. 
 
 
 
 
 
Abstract 
 
12 ÷ 6 = 2 

Concrete 
Build links to different 
divisions through the 
same array. 

12 ÷ 4 = 3 

 
12 ÷ 3 = 4 

 
Pictorial  

 
 
Abstract 
12 ÷ 3 = 4 
12 ÷ 4 = 3 
 
Include grouping and 
sharing questions. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Concrete 
56 ÷ 7 
 
 
 
 
 

Pictorial 

 
 
Abstract 
 

 
 
 

Children should be 
confident with a 
written method by this 
point, however, if they 
need additional 
support reference 
should be made to 
earlier years.  
 

 

Children should be 
confident with a 
written method by this 
point, however, if they 
need additional 
support reference 
should be made to 
earlier years.  
   
 

 



Mental Methods 

 R 1 2 3 4 5 6 

Addition  Count, read and write 
numbers to 100 in 
numerals; count in 
multiples of 2s, 5s and 
10s 

Add  one-digit and 
two-digit numbers to 
20, including zero 

Add:  
2-digit nos & ones 
2-digit nos & tens 
Three 1-digit nos 
 

Add: 
3-digit nos & ones 
3-digit nos & tens 
3-digit nos & hundreds 
 

Add: 
4-digit nos & ones 
4-digit nos & tens 
4-digit nos & hundreds 
4-digit nos and 
thousands 

Add  numbers 
mentally with 
increasingly large 
numbers  
 

Perform mental 
calculations, including 
with mixed operations 
and large numbers 
 

Subtraction count, read and write 
numbers to 100 in 
numerals; count in 
multiples of 2s, 5s and 
10s 

Subtract one-digit and 
two-digit numbers to 
20, including zero 

Subtract 2-digit nos & 
ones 
2-digit nos & tens 
Three 1-digit nos 
 

Subtract: 
3-digit nos & ones 
3-digit nos & tens 
3-digit nos & hundreds 
 

Subtract: 
4-digit nos & ones 
4-digit nos & tens 
4-digit nos & hundreds 
4-digit nos and 
thousands 

Subtract numbers 
mentally with 
increasingly large 
numbers  
 

Perform mental 
calculations, including 
with mixed operations 
and large numbers 
 

Multiplication   show that 
multiplication of two 
numbers can be done 
in any order 
(commutative) and 
division of one number 
by another cannot 
 

Write and calculate 
mathematical 
statements for 
multiplication using 
the multiplication 
tables that they know, 
including for two-digit 
numbers times one-
digit numbers, using 
mental and 
progressing to formal 
written methods. 
Multiply whole 
numbers by 10 and 
100. 

Use place value, 
known and derived 
facts to multiply and 
divide mentally, 
including: multiplying 
by 0 and 1; dividing by 
1; multiplying together 
three numbers  
recognise and use 
factor pairs and 
commutativity in 
mental calculations 
Multiply whole 
numbers and decimals 
by 10 and 100. 

Multiply and divide 
numbers mentally 
drawing upon known 
facts 
 
Multiply whole 
numbers and those 
involving decimals by 
10, 100 and 1000 

Perform mental 
calculations, including 
with mixed operations 
and large numbers  
 
 

Division   
 

Recall and use 
multiplication and 
division facts for the 
2, 5 and 10 
multiplication tables, 
including recognising 
odd and even 
numbers 
 
Recognise that 
division cannot be 
done in any order.  
 
 

Recall and use 
multiplication and 
division facts for the 
3, 4 and 8 
multiplication tables 
 
Recognise that 
division cannot be 
done in any order.  
 
Recognise and use 
factor pairs and 
commutativity in 
mental calculations 
(appears also in 
Properties of 
Numbers) 
 
Divide whole 
numbers  by 10 and 
100. 
 
 

Recall and use 
multiplication and 
division facts for all 
times tables 
 
Understand the 
outcomes when  
dividing by 1 
 
Recognise and use 
factor pairs and 
commutativity in 
mental calculations 
(appears also in 
Properties of 
Numbers)  
 
Divide whole 
numbers and those 
involving decimals by 
10 and 100. 

Multiply and divide 
numbers mentally 
drawing upon known 
facts 
 
 
Divide whole 
numbers and those 
involving decimals by 
10, 100 and 1000 

Associate a fraction 
with division and 
calculate decimal 
fraction equivalents 
(e.g. 0.375) for a 
simple fraction (e.g. 
3/8)  
 



Estimation and Checking 
 

 R 1 2 3 4 5 6 

  Recognise and use 
the inverse 
relationship 
between addition 
and subtraction and 
use this to check 
calculations and 
solve missing 
number problems. 

Estimate (include 
rounding to nearest 
10) and use inverse 
to check. 
 
 
 

Estimate and use 
inverse operations 
to check answers to 
a calculation  
 

Use rounding to 
check answers to 
calculations and 
determine, in the 
context of a 
problem, levels of 
accuracy  
 

Use estimation to 
check answers to 
calculations and 
determine, in the 
context of a 
problem, levels of 
accuracy. 

Recognise and use 
the inverse 
relationship 
between addition 
and subtraction and 
use this to check 
calculations and 
solve missing 
number problems. 

Vocabulary 
Children should 
know year group 
specific 
terminology plus 
preceding year 
groups. 

Reduce, take away. Number line, 
equals, is the same 
as (including equals 
sign), difference 
between, subtract, 
take away, minus. 

Number line, 
equals, is the same 
as (including equals 
sign), difference 
between, subtract, 
take away, minus. 

Column subtraction 
with exchanging and 
regrouping. 

Tenths  
Place holder 

Efficient written 
method 
Hundredths 
Place holder  

Order of operations 
 

 


